Bradworthy CP School
Monday 17th December 2007

Dear Parents,

James and the Giant Peach

The Christmas play was absolutely wonderful and I would like to congratulate everyone who took part.

The children have been working incredibly hard to get ready for the play this term and I have been incredibly impressed with their efforts. They have created something very special and they should be feeling very pleased with themselves. I am, as always, full of admiration for their attitude and work and I am feeling very proud of them all.

The play’s success is very much down to the children’s hard work but I would also like to thank the following people for their hard work. As always our play was a real team effort and it couldn’t possibly have taken place without a lot of support.

We would like to thank :

Costumes –
Chris Durant, Julia Barker, Mandy Baker, Lynne Brauns, Helen Carey, Nikki Martyn,

Dawn Wilkie, Val Brown, Kelly Hudson and loads of other parents.

Make up –
Nikki Martyn, Teena Cann, Aymee Cann and Karen Heard.
Tickets etc. -
Rose Millman
Scenery –
Bryan Sentance 

Props – 

Helen Carey, Val Brown, Teena Cann, Nikki Martyn and Lynne Brauns.
Music –

Dave Dawson and Becky Daniel.

Director –
Mike Furber.

Refreshments –
Our PTA and especially Dawn Wilkie who baked hundreds of mince pies.

I would also like to say a very special thank you to Tim Payne and John Baker for their work in extending our stage. I’m sure we must have one of the most professional set ups for a primary school anywhere.

DVD

Thank you to Many Baker and Tim and Fran Payne for their work on this year’s play DVD.

I know that they have put hours of work to it already and that Mandy stayed up till the early hours of last Thursday morning getting it finished.

The children are very keen to see it and we’ll be showing it at some point this week.

We are selling copies at £7.50 each and we have already had 61 orders. If anyone would still like to place an order get in touch with our office or add your name to the list in the main corridor.

We’ll get your DVDs to you as quickly as possible but the time it takes to copy them means this will be after Christmas.  
Web Site

The school web site has been updated again and in addition to information and news about the things we have been up to recently you can find photographs of James and the Giant Peach. You can even download a video of the beautiful Dreamories from the web site. 

The address is www.bradworthy.devon.sch.uk. 
It is also possible to download a range of useful forms from the web site now. If, for example, you need a Holiday Request Form this can now be downloaded and this will hopefully save you the trouble of coming in to the office. 

Menus and order forms for next term will be available on-line before the end of the week. 
Christmas Party / Disco
The Christmas party which we hold each year for children in Classes 1 and 2 will take place tomorrow afternoon (Tuesday 18th December) in school.
As well as party food and games the children will be entertained by "Bobo the Clown" and there will also be plenty of gifts. 
The Christmas disco for children in Classes 3, 4 and 5 will take place tomorrow evening, from 7.00pm to 9.00pm in the school hall. Free drinks and snacks will be available for the children.
There will be no charge for either of these activities thanks to the PTA's fund raising.
Carol Service / Christmas Meal
There will be a carol service this Wednesday morning (19th December) at 10.30am in the village church. As usual the service is intended to be a low key and relaxed celebration of Christmas with some carols and readings from the Bible.
I hope that you will be able to join us in church.

When we get back to school the children will have their Christmas Dinner which will be equally enjoyable, although much less relaxed and low key !!!
School Newspaper
The latest addition of the school newspaper has nearly been completed by the children in Class 5.

A copy will be sent home with the children before the end of term and additional copies will be available from Balsdon’s shop over Christmas. 
Non Uniform Day

Towards the end of the summer term we held a non-uniform day so that the we could raise money for the PTA to buy draw prizes with. Our thinking was that instead of keeping on asking you for donations of prizes throughout the year we could hold a couple of non-uniform days each year so that we can raise funs to buy them instead.

This seemed a very popular idea in the summer.

This Friday (21st December) we will be holding a non-uniform day in aid of the PTA. If the children wish to wear whatever they want they should bring £1 in.

Last Day of Term 

As this Friday is the last day of term the children will be allowed to bring in toys / games to entertain themselves with.
Bring and Buy Sale

Can I give you advance notice of a bring and buy sale which will be held in school after Christmas. The event will be organised by Class 5 and is due to take place on Friday 25th January.

I’m sure that this will give you / the children an opportunity to get rid of old toys etc. which they no-longer want after Christmas, and an opportunity to replace them with lots of things that they simply can’t do without !!!

I’m sure it will be a good fund raiser.   
Dates

Last Day of Term


Friday 21st December

Start of Spring Term

Tuesday 8th January

Spring Half Term


Friday 15th February – Friday 22nd February

Easter Bank Holidays

Friday 21st March and Monday 24th March

Last Day of Spring Term

Thursday 4th April

Start of Summer Term

Tuesday 22nd April
We always appreciate the support of parents and it has been very nice to see so many of you in school to support the various Christmas events that have taken place over the last few weeks.

I’m sure you have enjoyed coming in to school and we have certainly been delighted to welcome you, as we hope to do in church again this Wednesday.

This will probably be this term’s last newsletter so on behalf of everyone at Bradworthy School I would like to wish you a very happy Christmas. I’m sure we’ll all have a very good holiday and we look forward to seeing the children safely back in school on the 8th January.

We are already looking forward to a happy and productive new year in school.

Yours sincerely

Richard Stephenson ( Headteacher Bradworthy CP School )
